
DEMOCRATIC PARTY OF LANE COUNTY 
Central Committee Minutes 
5/19/2016 — University Of Oregon, McKennzie Hall, Room 221 

The monthly meeting of the Democratic 

Party of Lane County Central Committee, held 

at the University of Oregon on Thursday 

evening, May 19, 2016, was called to order at 

seven minutes past seven p.m., Mr. Wig  being 

in the Chair and noting a quorum, and Ms. 

Swenson Harris present as Secretary. 

The agenda was adopted as presented. 

The minutes were approved as amended.   

The Treasurer’s Report was received. The 

Party had $5,838.50 in income and $6,432.18 in 

expenses during the previous month, with a 

net loss of $593.68.   

The Budget Committee reported that the 

Party had $21,275.86 in income for the year and 

$20,994.83 in expenses, with a net gain of 

$281.03. 

The Campaign Services Committee reported 

that Mr. Kounovsky was incredibly successful as 

the Party’s May Field Organizer. Mr. Coatsworth 

reported on ongoing community organizing 

efforts. The Chair reported that the Campaign 

Services Committee will hold a meeting in June 

to determine services for the General Election.  

    The Community Action Committee reported 

that the Party will participate in the Creswell 

4th of July Parade and will have a booth at 

Bohemia Mining Days. The DPLC Chili Cook Off 

will be held in August.  

  The Chair reported that there is a vacancy  for 

the position of Fundraising Chair. The Party will 

hold a Happy Hour event in Cottage Grove after 

the 4th CD District Nominating Convention.  

 The Organization Committee reported that a 

Committee Meeting will be held on the first 

Thursday of June.  

 The Subcommittee for PCPs reported the 

name of three people requesting nomination 

for the position of Precinct Committee Person: 

Leah Fischer, who was nominated by Mr. Brule 

and seconded; Jason Ormsby, who was 

nominated by Mr. Swanson and seconded; and 

Nina Sobotka, who was nominated by Mr. 

Keating and seconded. 

 The PR Committee reported that button 

sales have been very successful and that 

campaigns should send calendar items to the 

PR Chair for inclusion on the DPLC website.  

The SCC Delegation reported that the SCC 

meeting will be held on August 20 and 21 in 

Eugene. Ms. Gillpatrick reported on the May 1 

SCC Meeting.  



The 4th CD Delegation reported that the 

District Nominating Convention will be held at 

11am, on June 4 in Cottage Grove.  

The Subcommittee for PCPs reported the 

name of three people requesting nomination 

for the position of Precinct Committee Person: 

James Barber, who was nominated by Mr. 

Keating and seconded; George Neally, who was 

nominated by Mr. Keating and seconded; Carol 

Scherer, who was nominated by Mr. Brule and 

seconded; and Gabriella Fellows, who was 

nominated by Mr. Wig and seconded. 

 Upon unanimous consent, the Chair 

adjourned the meeting at four minutes past 

eight o’clock. 

Signed:       Approved: 
          ____ / ____ / ________ 

X                                                  .   
Celine Swenson-Harris       

Secretary       X                                                  .


